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40th Anniversary Worship Service 
Sunday, November 10th at 4pm 
(No Sunday Morning Worship) 

Church Staff 

The Rev. Dr. Jeffrey W. Beebe, Transitional Pastor 

Heasuk Che, Director of Music/Organist 

Brooke Tucker, Director of Faith Formation 

Lillian Warner, Director of Handbell Choir 

Dana Mack, Church Secretary 

Judy Grady, Administrative & Financial Assistant 

Tommy Buonocore, Sexton 

 

 

 

“Remember the past; 

Live in the present; 

And look to the 

future.” 
-Rev. George Mehaffey 

 
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Pastor’s Message 

 

“This Is It” 

Dear Members and Friends of Trinity Presbyterian Church, this is it!  This is a season that we 

have long anticipated and it is finally here!  But, where is here?  And is this it?  On the one 

hand, yes this is it.  We have much to celebrate.  And yet, on the other hand there is so much 

still to come.  While forty years of faithful ministry here in this place is to be commended, we 

should be reminded that this is NOT it!  We are called, as individuals, and as a community of 

faith to “press on toward the goal to win the prize for which God has called [us] Heavenward 

in Christ Jesus (Philippians 3:14).” There have been those who have come before us and yes, 

there will be those who will come after us who have and will run the same race that we run 

now.  So, whether in body, or in spirit, “let us run with perseverance the race marked out for 

us (Hebrews 12:1).”     
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Session Briefs 

 

 

At its Stated Meeting on October 28, 2019, your session, 

 Approved, with “gracious regret”, the transfer of Karen Thomas to First Presbyterian 
Church in Fort Collins, CO 

 Received new active members, Larry Jones, by Letter of Transfer from First Presbyterian 
Church in Durham, NC; Johnathon Jones, by Profession of Faith. 

 Approved Baptism for Mark Jones. 
 Noted the death of Daniel Boone on October 8, 2019. 
 Heard the report from the Finance Committee concerning income and expenses.  

Expenses were higher than income.  Unpledged income is significantly below what is 
expected by this time of year. 

 Noted that the picnic on October 13th was a success, and that something like that, 
involving the entire congregation, should be done quarterly. 

 Noted that the exterior of the church will be painted. 
 Approved a Congregational Meeting for November 17, 2019, for the purpose of electing 

elders and deacons. 
 Approved the Trinity Presbyterian Church Strategic Plan. 
 Noted that Brooke Tucker is doing a fantastic job with Trinity’s youth. 

 

         Jane Pellmann 

Clerk of Session 
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Finance/Stewardship Update 

Stewardship 
The stewardship letter below and ministry plan were mailed in October and are reprinted here in case someone 

did not receive it.  Additional pledge cards are available in the church office. 
 

 

 

October 2019 

We have much to be thankful for at Trinity, and are grateful 

for the time, treasure, and talents God has provided in 2019.  

Trinity Presbyterian Church’s mission statement, as approved 

by Session, states the church “is called by God, through our 

Lord Jesus Christ, and empowered by the Holy Spirit, to be a 

worshiping, nurturing and serving community.”  The chart to 

the right represents how we have been living out our faith 

through the Christian practices of worshipping, learning, 

caring and reaching out using the 2019 spending plan.  This is 

important because it represents how the Trinity Presbyterian 

church community expresses our faith together and pursues 

the opportunities that God has entrusted to us.   

As you review the 2019 plan here are a few things to keep in 

mind as you prayerfully consider your 2020 pledge.  The 

Finance/Stewardship Committee would like to increase the 

2020 general offering revenue (modestly!), the first time in 

several years. This would allow Trinity to do the following. 

 Increase funding that supports the Learning ministry area, especially our children and youth, as well as provide 

staff learning opportunities through a training fund.  

 Increase funding for Worshiping ministry area to fully support music and pastor nominating committee activities. 

 Provide additional support to the Caring ministry in the areas of Congregational Life and 

Membership/Evangelism activities. 

 The Reaching Out ministry only reflects operating budget items such as a portion of personnel costs, 

administrative expenses, building fixed costs, and our Presbytery commitments.  The Missions budget is 

supported separately through the Birthday Mission Fund as well as revenue from previous bequests.  Donations to 

support our Missions activities are always appreciated! 

On Sunday, November 10th, as part of our 40
th

 Anniversary worship service, you will be invited to return the 

enclosed 2020 pledge card.  If you are uncomfortable with that visible expression, you can always return your pledge 

card to the office at a convenient time.  Whether in the willingness to give in ministry or in the provision of financial 

resources, both elements represent our desire to consecrate ourselves to our gracious God.  Your giving has an impact so 

that together we can continue to be a worshiping, nurturing and serving community now and for many years to come.   

Sincerely in Christ, 

Rev. Dr. Jeff Beebe  Karen Walker     Martha Gioielli 

Transitional Pastor  Moderator, Finance/Stewardship  Treasurer 

Worshiping 
38% 

Learning 
22% 

Caring 
22% 

Reaching 
Out 
18% 

2019 MINISTRY PLAN 

$375,434 
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TRINITY PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH MINISTRY PLAN 

Our 2019 Ministry Plan is more than dollars and percentages.  Our annual Ministry Plan is not only a 

budget - it's a strategic plan to impact and change lives. The 2019 Ministry Plan was developed by 

Trinity’s Finance/Stewardship Committee with careful planning and prayer, review and input from 

committees, and approved by Session last December.  Each dollar is vital in fulfilling our church's 

mission to be a worshiping, nurturing and serving community.  The story below offers you a broad 

picture that connects the 2019 operating budget to Trinity’s mission and ministry.  Please read this story 

carefully and prayerfully consider how you want to respond when you complete and return your 2020 

pledge card on Commitment Sunday, November 10
th

, 2019. 

REVENUE 

Trinity is primarily supported by the generous gifts of our members 

and friends through their tithes and offerings as an act of their faith 

and worship.  Projected 2019 general offering in the operating budget 

represents 96% of total revenue with the remaining 4% from various 

other sources (facility use, columbarium, holiday fair, bank interest). 

 

WORSHIPING 

Our church celebrates the vibrancy of its worship.  We gather in 

various ways to celebrate God’s presence and where we listen to 

God’s call to service in our world.  Our ministry personnel, 

working with the organist and Worship Committee, prepare the 

weekly worship services.  We offer worship each week at 10:00 on 

Sundays and special worship services at other times. 

Some practical examples that are part of the practice of Worshiping: 

 Ministry leadership in worship/preaching 

 Choir, music, and staff 

 Funerals, weddings, baptisms, and records 

 Scripture readers 

 Supplies such as bulletins and communion needs 

 Ushers, greeters, counters 

 Space for worship and preparation 

LEARNING 

Through faith formation, each of us grows in our knowledge of 

what it means to be the people of God in our world.  We provide 

education for children and youth, through children’s worship 

during the service hour.  A nursery is available for babies and 

toddlers.  We provide space for Scouts, the Community Chorus of 

Palm Coast, Classical Conversations, and Alcoholics Anonymous. 

General Offering $360,434 

Facility Use $    1,600 

Various $  13,400 

TOTAL $375,434 

Salaries $107,506 

Congregational Expenses $    3,955 

Administrative Expenses $  16,584 

Building Expenses $  16,396 

TOTAL $144,441 

Salaries $44,797 

Congregational Expenses $  8,085 

Administrative Expenses $11,998 

Building Expenses $16,396 

TOTAL $81,276 
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Weekly youth group gatherings encourage middle- and high-school students to spend time together.  Adult study 

and reflection happen throughout the year through Bible study, women’s gatherings, and men’s breakfasts.  In our 

adult gatherings, we seek to experience the mystery of God’s presence in our lives as we explore, question, and 

talk together.  Special classes throughout the year bring together adults who will become elders and deacons, and 

youth who want to reaffirm their baptismal vows for themselves.  

Some practical examples that are part of the practice of Learning: 

 Church school/vacation Bible school curriculum and children/youth programs 

 Small group ministries, Bible study 

 Teen confirmation classes 

 Sponsorship of Scouts 

 Staff time, space, and supplies 

CARING 

We offer ongoing caring and support to all members and friends of 

our congregation and to any with whom we cross paths as we live 

out our faith.  We respond to individuals in times of crisis, such as 

illness or bereavement.  We keep in touch with members who are 

housebound or who live in senior communities and can no longer 

come to church.  Our ministry personnel and volunteer visitors 

want to make this church a caring community where each person is able to feel the love of God being shared with 

one another. 

Some practical examples that are part of the practice of Caring: 

 Visits to hospitals and senior residences 

 Premarital and marital counseling; bereavement counseling 

 Social gatherings throughout the year 

REACHING OUT 

Living our faith continues as we live our lives in the world.  We 

provide time and money for God’s work beyond our church walls.  

This work takes place in our city, in our state, in our country, and 

in countries all around the world.  We also support the work of the 

Presbyterian Church USA through Presbytery and General 

Assembly assessments.   

Some practical examples that are part of the practice of Reaching Out: 

 Ministerial and staff time 

 Support for Presbytery and General Assembly work 

 Space and supplies 

 Advertising 

 Vacation Bible school 

Salaries $  55,585 

Congregational Expenses $     350 

Administrative Expenses $  9,246 

Building Expenses $16,396 

TOTAL $81,577 

Salaries $28,795 

Congregational Expenses $11,985 

Administrative Expenses $10,964 

Building Expenses $16,396 

TOTAL $68,140 
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Finance/Stewardship Update 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Trinity Presbyterian Church

Summary of Revenue and Expenses through September 30, 2019

2019 

Budget

2019 

Actuals

General Operating Revenue

Operating Revenue

Pledges $247,434 $189,494

Unpledged 107,000 60,053

Plate Offering 6,000 5,440

Total Operating Revenue $360,434 $254,987

Other Revenue

Other Bank Interest $200 $57

Facility Usage 1,600 1,647

Misc Operating Revenue 5,000 215

Columbarium Sales 2,000 1,763

Christmas Offering 6,200 35

Realized Gains/Losses 0 0

Total Other Revenue $15,000 $3,717

Total General Operating Revenue $375,434 $258,704

General Operating Expenses

Missions $0 $0

Christian Education 9,675 8,034

Worship 2,150 1,899

Music 1,150 4,114

Comm & Promotion 350 408

Stewardship 802 555

Congregational Life 250 -1,750

Facility Care 35,000 20,274

Insurance 29,644 20,531

Utilities 30,584 24,450

Office 18,346 13,777

Personnel 236,683 181,922

Presbyterian Commitments 9,700 8,067

Membership/Evangelism 100 -8

Miscellaneous 1,000 -2,213

TLC 0 -63

Total Operating Expenses $375,434 $279,995

Restricted Fund Revenue $103,595

Restricted Fund Expenses $98,422

Summary Year-to-Date (Actuals only)

Operating Revenue received less Operating Expenses paid -$21,292

Restricted Revenue received less Restricted Expenses paid $5,173

Total all Revenue received less Expenses expenses paid -$16,118

Key points: 

The Session and the 

Finance/Stewardship Committee 

are committed to providing regular 

financial updates to our members 

and friends. The following 

financial information is for the 

fiscal year through September 

2019.   

 Total budgeted operating amount 

needed per month is $31,286.  

Total Operating Revenue was 

$21,894 for September and total 

Operating Expenses for 

September were $26,761.   

 Total operating expenses through 

the first nine months are within a 

percent of the ideal 75% mark.  

The committee noted that pledges 

are a little above 76% (favorable); 

however, the “Unpledged” line is 

significantly below (56%) the 

expected 2019 amount by about 

$20,197.  Comparing this same 

line to 2018 through September, 

the 2019 “Unpledged” amount 

received is about $29,600 less 

than 2018.   

 In Miscellaneous Operating 

Revenue, Trinity received $215 

from AmTrust Insurance 

Company (previous Workers 

Compensation policy holder) as 

part of the 2018 dividend 

program.  Under Insurance 

expense, Trinity received a partial 

refund of $725 as part of the 2019 

Workers Compensation audit 

covering 12/31/2018 to 

6/25/2019.  

 



9 
 

Presbyterian Women Update 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOVEMBER 2019 CIRCLE MEETINGS 

2019-2020 Love Carved In Stone, A Look at The Ten Commandments 
By Eugenia Anne Gamble 

Lesson Three: Keep the Sabbath   
 

FAITH CIRCLE will meet on Wednesday, November 20th at 1:00 pm at the Church in Kepler 

Conference Room. Millicent Peart will be the study leader. Members are asked to bring items for the 

Family Life Center: baby formula (including soy), baby wipes, diapers (size 4, 5 & 6), boys & girls 

underwear (for medium & large children), women panties, footwear (all sizes), toilet paper, etc. 

MIRIAM CIRCLE will meet on Wednesday, November 20th at 10:00 am at the home of Wendy Rogers 

(46 St. Andrews Court, 447-4246). Lois Settles is the study leader. 

REBECCA CIRCLE will meet Thursday, November 14th at 10:00am at the home of Carol Graff (115 

Riverview Bend #2133, 386-246-348). Carol is also the study leader. 

MARY & MARTHA CIRCLE will meet at the Church on Wednesday, November 13th at 6:00pm in the 

Kepler Conference Room. Kelli Jebbia is the Study Leader. 

 

The Bible study leaders will meet with the Dr. Beebe on Wednesday, November 6th at 2:00pm. 

The quarterly PW luncheon will be held on Wednesday, December 4th, at 12:30pm. Our Speaker will 

be Amanda Rabe. Amanda will be speaking on “Christmas at Thornwell”. Please join us for a lovely 

lunch and a very interesting presentation.  All women of the church are welcome. 

The Annual Gathering of the Presbyterian Women of St. Augustine will be held on January 25, 2020 at 

the Montgomery Center.  Registration forms are now available. 
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Christian Education and Youth Update 

The Lord will protect you on your journeys- whether going or coming from now until forever 

more.  Psalm 121: 8 

This month as we celebrate our 40th Anniversary as Trinity Presbyterian Church, I am reminded 

that God is with us now, as he was with us in the beginning and continues to be with us from 

this day forth. 

The pumpkin patch is a huge undertaking from the time the truck arrives with the pumpkins 

until the last pumpkin drives away on November, 1st.  We couldn’t have done it without all of 

you.  Thank you for volunteering your time, moving pumpkins, selling pumpkins, playing with 

kids in the patch, sharing photos, and buying more pumpkins than one person could possibly 

need.   I saw smiles, laughter, and love in the pumpkin patch and I also saw God’s presence. 

Thank you all for making it possible! 

November 3-5, a group of 10 adults will travel to Beth-El Farmworkers Mission to volunteer at 

the mission for 2 days.  Please keep this group in your prayers for safe travel and a meaningful 

experience. We look forward to sharing how God is working through mission work right here 

in our own state. 

Our youth will be attending their fall retreat at Montgomery Presbyterian Center on the 

weekend of November 16th.  Please keep this group in your prayers for safe travel, meaningful 

fellowship, and God Centered Worship.   

Our youth programs are constantly growing and we could always use adults who are willing to 

invest time in our youth!  Wednesday nights we have youth here from 5pm-7:30pm and they 

have a lot of energy!  If God is calling you to help lead the next generation into our next 40 

years, please contact me and I would love to find the perfect fit for you!  We have loud, crazy, 

kind, loving, inquisitive youth who need adults who are willing to show up for them!  If God is 

leaning on you to be a part of this ministry, please contact me and I will find the perfect place 

for you! 

Blessings, 

Brooke Tucker 

Director of Faith Formation 
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40 Years at Trinity 

Trinity Presbyterian Handbell Choir 

 

In the fall of 1997, two octaves of Schulmerich Handbells were donated to the church.  The next 

summer a group was formed and rehearsals began with Doris Prior, Director of Music.  Two octaves of 

Choir Chimes were given later and more bells purchased with Memorial Funds, or other donations 

directed to the Choir.  Today we have 4 1/2 octaves of both Bells and Chimes for a total of 54 each.  To 

use the Bells and Chimes to their fullest extent, 12 Ringers are required with the need of a couple of 

substitutes. 

 

As the years rolled by and the number of Bells and Chimes increased, the Ringers grew with their 

ability to ring more and more complex music.  Composers have increased the styles and complexity of 

incorporating the blend of Bells and Chimes to new levels and our Handbell Choir members have 

grown with the music. 

 

Over the years, Trinity Handbell Choir has shared our unique form of music with our neighbors in the 

Palm Coast area.  For several years we were featured at the Flagler Library “Festival of Trees,” the 

Marketplace for “A Festival of Music,” and have played at Advent Hospital, Flagler.  We also 

performed at special luncheons around the area, at nursing homes, and wherever we were asked 

representing Trinity Presbyterian Church.  In December 2018 we were privileged to perform with our 

organist, Heasuk Che, in a Holiday Concert which was well attended and received.  Through the year, 

the Choir plays in worship services monthly and on special Holy Days.  All the members are dedicated 

to the Choir and the many rehearsals required. 

 

The purpose of the Handbell Choir is to give praise and glory to Our Loving God and help those who 

hear receive His Blessing and go forth with His Love. 

 

It has been a great honor to work with this wonderful group for the past 16 years, and new members are 

always welcome and needed. 

 

Blessings to all, 

Lillian Warner 

Director of the Trinity Presbyterian Handbell Choir 
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40 Years at Trinity 
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40 Anniversary Worship Service & Dinner 

 

 

 

The 4:00 pm worship service is open to all. Bring friends and relatives, neighbors who need to 

experience our church and anyone who will enjoy a very special worship service. After the worship 

service, all will move to Mehaffey Hall to meet and greet former pastors, youth directors, associate 

pastors as well as representatives from The Presbytery. The Congregational Life Committee will treat 

us to a beautiful spread of appetizers for our enjoyment. Come mix and mingle until 6:00 pm. At that 

time all who are attending the 40th Anniversary dinner will go to the VFW Post at 47 Old Kings Rd. N. 

Doors will open at 6:15 pm. 

 

The dinner is now at capacity.  A waiting list is being kept and should tickets become available, those 

on the list will be sold tickets. So, if any of you learn that you or members of your party cannot make 

the dinner, the committee would appreciate you turning in your tickets to Tracy Martin or the church 

office so others may attend. 

 

Important Driving and Parking Directions for the dinner: 

1. Parking is limited, so carpooling is highly recommended.  

2. Exit the Trinity parking lot and turn south (right) on Florida Park Drive. Turn right on Fleetwood 

Drive (.9 mile). Fleetwood Drive only goes right. 

3. Take Fleetwood Drive to Old Kings Road N. (.8mile). The VFW is straight ahead. 

4. For handicapped parking, those with limited mobility, or to drop off passengers: Turn left onto 

Old Kings Road. Make a right at the first driveway onto VFW property. Make a right and drive 

past the building to the north end of the property. Turn left and drive south under the portico 

to the front double doors. Let passengers disembark. Park on the VFW lot in handicapped spots 

in front or on the grass all along the entrance driveway or in back. .  

5. For those with no mobility problems, park on the grass berm just before the stop sign, either to 

the left or right. Let the parking attendants direct you. A police officer will assist you in crossing 

Old Kings Road. 

For questions or concerns, please contact either Carol Corson or Tracy Martin. 
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Quilt of Valor 

Sgt. Robert J. Tabit was recently honored to be presented with a “Quilt of Valor” awarded by the Quilt 

of Valor Foundation. It was presented at a Garden Club meeting where he served as President for 

several years. 

The process began in January 2019.  The quilt was created by Pat Mauer, member of the Palm Coast 

Quilters and former member of the Palm Coast Garden Club, and presented by Peggy Manley, due to 

Pat being out of state at the time. 

Robert enlisted in the United States Army in February 1951 and served in the Korean conflict, 

identifying prisoners of war prior to the prisoner exchange at the end of the war.  He was awarded 

the Korean Service Medal, the United Nations Service Medal, and the National Defense Service 

Medal.  He was discharged from Camp Kilmer, New Jersey on January 28, 1954. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

************************************************************************************************** 

New Additions to Trinity Library 

 

 

Claire Soria, the speaker at the Presbyterian Women’s luncheon on September 25th, donated 

two items to the Trinity Library: the book Hidden in the Third Reich by Richard Lester and a 

copy of the Daytona News Journal from April 30, 2019 that has an article, “Hiding From Nazis” 

about Claire Soria. Both are excellent sources of information about the Holocaust and what 

many did in order to survive. Both have been added to Trinity collection.  The book is available 

for check out. 
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Note of Thanks 

To My Trinity Family, 

A heartfelt “Thank you” for all the prayers when my husband, Austin, was in ICU at Flagler 

Hospital. We (Brian, myself and Mom, Ginny Ferriol) have felt your love and concern for us. 

Thank you for all the calls, visits, cards and meals after Austin’s passing. Your reaching out has 

meant so much to us. A special “Thank you” to pastor Beebe and my Deacon, Tracy. 

     Together in Christ, 

     Donna Guerin, Brian & Gran  

 

 

************************************************************************************************** 

Love for our Shut-ins 

 

 

 

 

Each communion Sunday, the Home Communion committee recruits and sends teams of 

elders and deacons out to serve communion to the 25-30 homebound members of Trinity. 

This committee decided that it would be a gift of love if each of these homebound members 

could receive one of the table centerpieces used at our 40th anniversary dinner so they could 

feel more a part of this celebration. The home communion committee will orchestrate the 

delivery of these beautiful fall centerpieces.  All of us at Trinity thank the committee for this 

act that will help our homebound members feel included in the celebration. What a gift of 

love! 
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Bakers Needed for Trinity Holiday Fair 

 

 

Baked products are needed for the bakery table at the Trinity Holiday Fair on November 22nd. We 
need homemade (no store bought please) candy, cakes, cookies, pies, bars, quick breads, yeast 
breads, rolls, low sugar items for diabetics and anything that could be sold at the bakery table. We 
could use more pies this year, especially with Thanksgiving coming right after the fair. They should 
be dropped off at the church by 8am Friday, Nov. 22nd. Please label what the item is and if it 
contains any nuts. Any questions call: Sally Smeaton (chairperson of bakery booth) 447- 4137. 
Thank you in advance for your support. 
************************************************************************************************** 

 

 

 

This is a very busy time for all of us this year at the church.  Halloween and our famous Pumpkin 

Patch, and then our 40th ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION and next our Holiday Fair! 

Don’t forget this year, the Holiday Fair is Friday, November 22nd.  You may bring in articles for 

Closet Clutter, Books, and slightly used Clothing for our boutique to Pat Head’s house to store for 

us.   Please call her for an appointment. We also need craft items, baked goods and as usual there 

is a box in the Narthex for jewelry.  Please contact Sandy Boland at 445-5724 with any questions. 

************************************************************************************************** 

While we were not impacted by Hurricane Dorian, 

we know many who were, including our brothers 

and sisters in the Bahamas and the Carolinas.  The 

clean-up is just beginning, but Presbyterian Disaster 

Assistance is already on the ground in all the 

locations where Dorian caused devastation. 

Through a special offering, our church has 

contributed $660.00 and we give thanks for the 

many ways this congregation supports their work. 

For more information about PDA: 

https://pda.pcusa.org 

 

 
   

 

 



17 
 

 

Light up a child’s face this year by supporting 

TRINITY’S ANGEL TREE 
 

With the Christmas season, comes a great need in our community. A need that you can personally help 

diminish so easily as many children’s lives will be touched by donations from our very own church. Please 

consider brightening someone’s Christmas this year by purchasing a gift for a child in need from our Angel 

Tree. The Angel Tree is in the Narthex. Please select your Angel from the tree and write your Angel 

number, your name and your phone number on the sign-out sheet provided on the table. 

Select your Angel between December 1st-12th. Return your gift to Trinity by December 15th for 

distribution. 

Thank you for supporting this great need at this crucial time of year! 

--Your Missions Committee 

************************************************************************************************** 

Advent Devotional Update 
 

Thanks to our wonderful volunteers, we have the submissions for the 2019 Advent Devotional. We 
are in the editing stage now. The Advent Devotionals are a gift to the congregation, and we ask that 
you take one per family. They will be waiting for you on the first Sunday of Advent, December 1st! 

 

 

 

 

************************************************************************************************** 

Christmas Poinsettia Orders 
 

Poinsettias will be available for purchase again this Christmas Season! The price remains at $12 each. 
This is a wonderful opportunity to honor and remember loved ones. Order forms will be available in 

the Sunday service bulletin from November 17th to December 8th, 2019. Please submit your orders on 
or before December 8th. Thank you! 
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************************************************************************************************** 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Memoriam 
 

Daniel Boone – October 8, 2019 
 

 

 

Paula Benham 11/1 

Marilyn Kopach  11/1 

Bob Roberts  11/4 

Elayne Byrd  11/7 

John Kleinfelder 11/7 

Jan Markiewicz 11/9 

Frances Sampson 11/10 

Bonnie Metz  11/11 

Jason Peters  11/11 

Ginny Ferriol  11/12 

Donald McCormick 11/12 

P.J. Olivier  11/14 

Jill Garrison  11/15 

 

Kathy Link  11/16 

Bob Tabit  11/16 

John Reynolds 11/17 

Evelyn Hutchinson 11/19 

Art Mikkelsen 11/21 

James Smeaton 11/22 

Frank Ferguson 11/24 

Paula Howard 11/24 

Rick Meyer  11/24 

Kevin Digby  11/27 

Isabel Jones  11/28 

Kathy Garrison 11/30 

Sally Smeaton 11/30 
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************************************************************************************************** 
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Trinity Presbyterian Church 
156 Florida Park Drive 

Palm Coast, Florida 32137 
(386) 445-4757 

www.trinitypresbyterianchurchpalmcoast.us 

 

  

Here’s how you can receive the Trinity Times electronically: 

1) Go to our website, trinitypresbyterianpalmcoast.us. 

2) Scroll to the bottom of the page where it says “Subscriptions.” 

3) Type in your email address. 

4) Push the white “SUBSCRIBE TO POSTS” button. 

 

You will then receive an email when the Trinity Times is posted. 

 

The church works hard to keep us all up-to-date with all the goings-on here at 

Trinity Presbyterian Church. If you have any difficulty, the church office can help. Call 

Dana or Judy at (386) 445-4757. They can even arrange for the Times to be mailed to 

your home! 
 

A Note from the Editor 
Hi, everyone! I hope you enjoyed this issue of the Trinity 

Times! I wish you all a wonderful Thanksgiving and hope 

you enjoy and count your blessings as much as I do. 

 

Please note: the deadline for content submission for the 

December Trinity Times is 

November 20, 2019. Please send submissions to 

trinityoffice@cfl.rr.com. Thank you! 

 

Judy Grady 
 


